COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Monday, 13th April, 2015
HEADED ITEM NO.2c)
Report of the Tallaght Area Committee Meeting  23rd March, 2015
Corporate Support Business
It was proposed by Councillor M. Duff and seconded by B. Ferron as RESOLVED:

That this Area Committee calls upon the Chief Executive to consider the renaming of Sean Walsh Park as Independence Park to honour and commemorate those citizens of Tallaght and other areas of our County, who participated in the 1916 Rising and the War of Independence.

Following a vote taken by roll call An Cathoirleach, Councillor M. Duff declared the amendment carried, 7 in favour and 5 against.
It was proposed by Councillor M. Genockey and seconded by B. Ferron to amend the motion as RESOLVED:

That this Area Committee calls upon the Chief Executive to consider the renaming of Sean Walsh Park to honour and commemorate those citizens of Tallaght and other areas of our County, who participated in the 1916 Rising and the War of Independence, as amended.
The following report by the Chief Executive which had been circulated was READ:

If the motion is passed it will be forwarded to the Council’s Commemorations Committee for consideration. The Council will shortly launch the public consultation phase of the South Dublin County 2016 Programme.  In addition the committee will consider the national Garden of Remembrance Project. This is a Glór na Casca initiative which aims to ensure an enduring legacy for the centenary celebrations of the 1916 rising. These gardens can be located within existing parks throughout the county.
Prior to the vote the elected members were advised by Elaine Leech, Administrative Officer from the Communications Unit, that as this motion was setting a precedent by proposing the renaming of an existing public park and as there are no protocols in place, it was strongly recommended that the matter be referred to the Commemorations Committee with a report to be submitted to the Organisational, Procedures and Finance Committee.

The report was NOTED and it was AGREED that a report be brought from this Area Committee to the Council Meeting in  April.


